

Dear Family Members,

I am happy to report that the ARC remains *free of COVID-19*! We will continue to practice the same protocols as the federal, state, and local regulations have not changed for nursing or assisted living facilities. The ARC will also continue to follow our strict protocols for the entire campus despite Texas decision to "open up" the economy. We feel that due to our success so far in keeping our residents safe, we must continue our practices through May at least. I am also attaching our Mayor's Declaration to encourage San Antonio and Bexar County to "Stay At Home Work Safe" measures that are in effect until May 19th. The link to the document is below:

https://www.sanantonio.gov/Portals/0/Files/health/COVID19/Public%20Info/4.29%20Mayor's %20Emergency%20Declaration%20No.%206.pdf?ver=2020-04-29-173056-153

Other good news we have to share is that Ashley, the Oaks Recreation Therapist, delivered her son on 4/28! Mom and baby are doing well! She delivered about 3 weeks early so that means she will be back to work sooner!

Stay safe and stay at home!

Suzanne Huber Director of Health Care